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Correspondence from Germany 

December 29, 1924 

Dear Editor! 

  We had magnificent Christmas weather 

with a little freeze but no snow. The worst cold 

has been 5 degrees Celsius. There were 

Christmas things offered, among others, 

Christmas trees, large and small with a nice 

tree, about 1 meter tall, costing 200 which 

could be had for 50 pennies before the war. 

These trees are of the fir, spruce and pine 

variety and can be used. Cedar and cypress are 

not available here. We have our shortest day at 

this time of year. The sun rises at 8 hours 14 

min and falls at 3 hours 44 min. In America by 

comparison, according to the Lutheran 

calendar, the sun rises at 7 hours 19 min, and 

falls at 4 hours 47 min. That is the difference 

and on the longest day, 3 hours 39 min. and in 

America 4 hours 33 min. 

  I visited friend Seiler on December 27th 

who is healthy and spry and I brought a 

Giddings newspaper along for him. Seiler had 

written a letter to M. Sprejtz which he should 

have taken to the editorial office for printing – 

this he didn’t do, the Lappak. 

  Left of the front of the station and east of 

the city, a path leads along the side of the 

Georgenberg cemetery and at its entrance one 

can read: “What you are now, we have been 

and what we are now, you will be.” The older 

part of the cemetery is covered with large 

trees. There is also a Bismarck tower at this 

cemetery. Further along, in the cemetery, is a 

war memorial and still beyond it stands a 

soldier who holds a girl by her arm. 

With greetings 

M. Hanschko  

 

Translated by John Buerfeind 
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